
At fall camp, we had 64 girls attend. I decided to take 20 players that included 2 goalies, 6 defence and 12 forwards; 2 goalies, 5 defence, and 12 forwards accepted spots. After two weeks of practice, one defence decided to go home, so I offered a spot to another defence because at the time we had another defence that was hurt, so adding one made four that could play. We tried to add another one by kicking over a few stones but were unsuccessful in signing another defence. One month into the season, we had a forward go home and three months into the season we had another defence quit. That left us with 11 forwards and 4 defence for the remainder of the season. 

As the season started, we were a very young team with very little AAA experience and I knew that it would be a tough season but also believed that bringing in younger, more skilled players with a big upside for potential was the direction that the Sharks needed to go to become a competitive team in the league. With this in mind, my goal this year was to set down a foundation of what it takes to become a winning team. That meant starting with the mental side of the game and changing the mindset that it was okay to lose and it didn’t matter if you worked hard or not you still got a regular shift. For our older players, this was very tough to take, but I believe if we want to change the culture of this organization this is a necessary change.
 
Our season was very hot and cold, which is usually what happens with a young team. It wasn’t until we hit rock bottom in our 10-2 loss to Prince Albert that players started to buy into what I was trying to teach them. After that, things changed and we saw a dramatic improvement in our team play on the ice and players buying into our systems and team philosophy.
 
I believe that this season was a great stepping stone to moving this team to the next level. I know that the people and players in this organization have the potential to make this team great.

This coming season I am shifting my scouting and selection of players from the most skilled players to hard working players that are skilled but most importantly are a good fit in our organization and would like to be Sharks for the long haul. At spring camp, we had 66 players attend camp and I had to make some tough decisions regarding players and released 2 players that had been with us for 2 years but I believe if we are wanting to make this team competitive for this coming season and seasons to come these are some of the tough decisions that I need to make. With 9 or 10 players returning, we have a strong group of players to build on for the coming season.

I am confident that this coming season we have the potential to be the best Sharks team ever and I will do everything in my power to make this a reality. 

Coach Gary
AAA Sharks

